Avoid Household Spills

Most households contain some hazardous materials. These are everyday products mostly sold in supermarkets or hardware stores. Used for their intended purpose under normal circumstances these items are safe, but they can cause injuries and damage when spilled during an earthquake. 
Here are some tips to help reduce impact of hazardous materials during an earthquake.

· Store hazardous materials in approved safety containers and outside of your living space, if possible.

· Store and restrain containers on a low shelf to minimize breakage.

· Store flammable materials away from flames, sparks and hot surfaces.

· Store incompatible chemicals ‑ for example, chlorine bleach and ammonia in separate locations.

It also helps to be an aware and informed consumer. Here are some tips to keep you on your toes.

· Always read the label. It will provide instructions on safe use, environmentally responsible disposal information, special instructions on spill cleanup and first aid remedies. 

· Only buy what you need to minimize the amounts stored. 

· Use the original container, keeping pertinent information handy in case you need it. 

If hazardous materials spill in your home during a, quake, follow these guidelines.

· Call 911. Don't try to clean up the spill unless you know it can be done safely. 

· Use goggles, gloves and other skin protection and make sure the area has adequate ventilation. 

· Reduce the spread of the hazard. For example, don't flush flammables down the block to your neighbor's house or into the storm drain. Use towels or kitty litter to soak up the liquid and place in a sealed container for disposal. 

If you have any questions on non-emergency disposal, contact Palo Alto Public Works at (650) 496‑6980 or visit the web site http://www.pafd.org/contact/hazmat.html.  You can also call the Palo Alto Fire Department at (650) 329-2184.

To contact the Palo Alto Office of Emergency Services with questions, you can email oes@cityofpaloalto.org or call (650) 617‑3197. Emergency preparedness literature can be picked up at the OES office at 4000 Middlefield Road, Room D.

